
28 September 2020

Development Assessment Services

Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics

GPO Box 1680
Darwin NT 0801

RE: Letter of Comment Development Application

PA2020/0292
Section 2946 (245) Girraween Road, Howard Springs, Hundred of Bagot

Subdivision to Create Three Lots

Thank you for the Development Application referred to this office on 11/09/2020, concerning

the above. This letter may be tabled at Litchfield Council's next Council Meeting. Should this

letter be varied or not endorsed by Council, you will be advised accordingly.

The following issues are raised for consideration by the Authority:

Council supports the granting of a Development Permit for the following reasons:

a) The proposed lot sizes are adequate to meet the requirements of the NT Planning

Scheme and the new lots are appropriately serviced by existing driveway

crossovers.

b) There are not expected to be any adverse impacts upon Council infrastructure as a

result of the proposal, provided Council requirements are met.

c) There are not expected to be any negative impacts upon neighbourhood amenity as

a result of the proposal.

The noted support is only given provided the following issues are adequately addressed:

a) The driveway crossover to Girraween Road requires upgrading to meet Council

standards prior to final sign-offofthe subdivision.

Should the application be approved, the following condition(s) pursuant to the Planning Act

and Council's responsibility under the Local Government Act are also recommended for

inclusion in any Development Permit issued by the consent authority:



a) A monetary contribution is required to be paid to Litchfield Council in accordance

with Litchfield Council's Developer Contributions Plan for Roads and Drainage.

b) Engineering design and specifications for the proposed and affected roads, street

lighting, stormwater drainage, vehicular access, pedestrian/cycle corridors, and

streetscaping shall be to the technical requirements and approval of Litchfield

Council, with all approved works constructed at the developer's expense.

Note: Design drawings shall be approved by Litchfield Council prior to construction

of the works.

c) All existing or proposed easements or reserves required for the purposes of

stormwater drainage, roads, access or for any other purpose, shall be made

available free of cost to, and in favour of, Litchfield Council and/or neighbouring

property owners.

Should the application be approved, the following notes are recommended for inclusion in

any Development Permit issued by the consent authority:

a) Litchfield Council's current Fees and Charges may apply to the above conditions.

Additional information can be found at www.litchfield.nt.gov.au.

b) A Works Permit is required from Litchfield Council before commencement of any

work within the road reserve, which would include creation of any driveway

crossover connecting to Litchfield Council's road network.

c) Notwithstanding any approved plans, signs within Litchfield Council's municipal

boundaries are subject to approval under Clause 6.7 of the NT Planning Scheme.

If you require any further discussion in relation to this application, please contact Litchfield

Council's Planning and Development division on 08 8983 0600 and you will be directed to the

appropriate officer to address your query.

Yours fai)?hfully^\

H^san Karatas

Development Engineer


